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Good afternoon. Welcome to the Equal Opportunities Commission' Seminar on "Boys and Girls in the 21st Century". 

The purpose of the Seminar is to follow-up on some of the issues addressed in the media after the release of our Formal Investigation Report on the Secondary School Places Allocation System, used to place Primary 6 students into secondary schools. 

In the Report, the Commission said that it finds the System discriminates against individual boys and girls on the basis of sex. It also recommended that Government reviews the Allocation System in light of the Commission's findings to ensure that boys and girls are placed into secondary schools in a way that does not discriminate against either sex. 

Discussions in the media, subsequent to the release of the Report, centered around three questions: the pace of intellectual development of boys and girls; the appropriate ratio of boys and girls in a class for good education; and whether the system developed by the Education Department should be considered "affirmative action for boys". 

We have invited an expert, Dr. Carol Dwyer, from the Education Testing Service in the United States to discuss the first two questions. Prof. Andrew Byrnes, an expert in international law, will speak on affirmative action. Dr. Catherine Keatley will discuss the difference between law and education. 

Of course the seminar would not be complete without speakers who represent the actual hands-on persons and those who are affected by the Education process. This is why Mr. Lee Kwok Sang of the Education and Manpower Bureau and Mr. Tik Chi Yuen of the Committee on Home-School Co-operation Unit are with us today. 

The people of Hong Kong value education and see it as the path to upward social mobility. Since most families now have only one or two children, parents have an even higher expectation of the education system and what it will do for the future of their children. The school, a child attends, often determines the future and the fate of the child. 

Education is investment in the future of Hong Kong. The Equal Opportunities Commission is looking forward to working in partnership with the Education sector to make the necessary changes so that our children can be prepared for the 21st Century. 

I look forward to hearing the experts discuss these interesting topics and to the views of you, the participants. Since Simultaneous Interpretation is provided, feel free to speak in the language of your choice. 

Thank you. 

